
 
Year Six - Autumn 1.2 

Dear Year 6 families,  

It has been a busy half term already this year! The children have made a great start to the year and 

we have been so impressed by their attitudes towards their learning. Each of them have already 

shown their willingness to challenge themselves in their learning and have already achieved so 

much. In the last half term, the children enjoyed their trip to Norwich Cathedral to listen to Hannah 

Gold - the author of our next class reading book ‘The Lost Whale’. Many of them took part in the 

football trials, school council elections and have taken on responsibilities such as being a Sports 

Leader. We are very proud of them for the way they have embraced the responsibility of these 

opportunities to represent themselves, their class and our school in a positive way.  

A quick thank you from us both to all of you who attended the Meet the Teacher Event and Writing 

Workshops; it was lovely to see so many of you there and we hope they were informative and 

enjoyable. We’re already planning our next workshops in Year 6 and will be sharing information with 

you in due course. 

Trip to IWM Duxford 

Our history lessons next half term focus on the Battle of Britain as a turning point in World War 2. To 

support and enrich the learning in class, we have planned to take the children to visit the Imperial 

War Museum at Duxford. On the trip, we will spend most of our time based in the Battle of Britain 

hangar where the children will get the opportunity to see many of the aircraft used at the time. 

Whilst we are there, the children will also be taking part in a workshop. This is a Documentary 

Challenge where the children explore objects in the galleries and then tell the stories of the past in 

their own words. They will be using smart-camera technology to create a mini documentary to 

share the stories of the people and objects they feel the world needs to know about. 

Date: Wednesday 27th November 2024 

Time: Leaving on coach at 9am. In order to make sure we have enough time to fully explore the 

museum, we will leave Duxford at 3pm. This means we will arrive back at school later than normal 

at 4:30pm.  

Logistics: Children will be expected to wear their school uniform for this trip and will need to bring a 

packed lunch and drink for the day too. Any mobile phones will be left in the school office as 

normal please. The children will have the opportunity to visit the gift shop on this trip but we please 

ask that if your child does bring money that this is a sensible amount. Many of the aeroplane 

keyrings, pencils and notebooks etc cost less than £6. All children are responsible for any money 

that they bring and all purchases that they make. 

 

To cover the cost of transport and the workshop provided by IWM Duxford, we are asking for a 

voluntary contribution of £19.25 per child which is payable online in the usual way. Please note, this 

payment will appear online after the half term break. If insufficient funds are received, the trip may 

be unable to go ahead. If you are unable to make this payment or have any concerns about 



making this payment, please speak to the school office. To give your permission for your child to 

take part in this opportunity, please complete this Google Form. 

 

Class Reader 

In class, we have just finished Skellig as our class reader which is one of 

our Reading Marathon books. We look forward to seeing the work for 

these if you are trying the marathon this year. David Almond has also 

written other children’s books and one of the most popular ones is The 

Boy Who Swam with Piranhas which sounds fun too! 

 

Author Visit 

You will have already received information about our next author visit from Dr Mandy Hartley. As 

well as sharing her experiences as an author, she will also be speaking to us about her life as a 

scientist. This will take place on Tuesday 5th November in our school hall.  

 

Homework 

Homework will continue in the same way this half term with the new CGP books beginning after the 

Christmas Holidays. We encourage the children to keep reading at home as this really does help 

build their fluency and speed - and in turn their confidence with reading. We have attached a 

copy of the Year 5 and 6 spelling list to the end of this letter to help with practising spellings at 

home.  

 

Library Visits 

In Year 6, lots of our children are reading books which take a while to read and so they no longer 

need to visit the library every week. We will be using our library with more flexibility moving forward 

as we hope this will help the children with their independence too. If your child needs to visit the 

library, please encourage them to speak to us in the morning so we can make time for them to do 

so in the day.  

 

PE Lessons 

PE lessons will take place on Monday and Thursday so please ensure that your child arrives in school 

on these days in their PE Kit suitable for the weather.  

There will be more information as more dates and events are put into place so stay tuned for more 

Year 6 updates. In the meantime, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Our email addresses are: 

Miss Duncan: hduncan@hethersettwoodside.org.uk  

Miss Reynolds: yreynolds@hethersettwoodside.org.uk 

 

Thank you again for your support and kindness, 

Kind regards, Miss Duncan and Miss Reynolds 

 

Subject Coverage 

Maths Fractions, decimals and percentages Geometry and properties of shape 

Reading The Lost Whale 

We will also explore a range of non-fiction and poetry texts to support and 

enhance their learning in other areas of the curriculum. 

https://forms.gle/DzBR77bsoewHQWeD9
mailto:hduncan@hethersettwoodside.org.uk
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Writing Flashback Narrative, Biography and Explanation Text 

Science Animals including humans 

History Battle of Britain as a turning point in WW2 

DT Electrical Systems 

PE Dance and Rugby 

RE What does it mean to be human? 

PSHE We continue to explore: ‘How can we keep healthy as we grow?’ 

Music Playing together on the recorder 

French My Home 

Computing Online Safety and Block Coding 

Spelling Unit 4 Suffixes, Unit 5 Suffixes and Unit 6 the sh sound spelt ti or ci 

Please see below the spelling list for Years 5 and 6. These are the ‘jumping orange’ words in our 

spelling lessons where we revisit these words alongside the spelling rules being addressed. 

 



 



 


